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“Security Deposits”
The landlord may claim of the security only those amounts as
are reasonably necessary for the purposes specified in subdivision
(b).  The landlord may not assert a claim against the tenant or the
security for damages to the premises or any defective conditions that
preexisted the tenancy, for ordinary wear and tear or the effects
thereof, whether the wear and tear preexisted the tenancy or occurred
during the tenancy, or for the cumulative effects of ordinary wear
and tear occurring during any one or more tenancies.

Based on the inspection, the landlord shall give the tenant an
itemized statement specifying repairs or cleaning that are proposed
to be the basis of any deductions from the security the landlord
intends to make pursuant to paragraphs (1) to (4), inclusive of
subdivision (b).  This statement shall also include the texts of
paragraphs (1) to (4), inclusive, of subdivision (b).  The statement
shall be given to the tenant, if the tenant is present for the
inspection, or shall be left inside the premises.

(2) Along with the itemized statement, the landlord shall also
include copies of documents showing charges incurred and deducted by
the landlord to repair or clean the premises, as follows:
   (A) If the landlord or landlord's employee did the work, the
itemized statement shall reasonably describe the work performed.  The
itemized statement shall include the time spent and the reasonable
hourly rate charged.
   (B) If the landlord or landlord's employee did not do the work,
the landlord shall provide the tenant a copy of the bill, invoice, or
receipt supplied by the person or entity performing the work.  The
itemized statement shall provide the tenant with the name, address,
and telephone number of the person or entity, if the bill, invoice,
or receipt does not include that information.
   (C) If a deduction is made for materials or supplies, the landlord
shall provide a copy of the bill, invoice, or receipt.  If a
particular material or supply item is purchased by the landlord on an
ongoing basis, the landlord may document the cost of the item by
providing a copy of a bill, invoice, receipt, vendor price list, or
other vendor document that reasonably documents the cost of the item
used in the repair or cleaning of the unit.
   (3) If a repair to be done by the landlord or the landlord's
employee cannot reasonably be completed within 21 calendar days after
the tenant has vacated the premises, or if the documents from a
person or entity providing services, materials, or supplies are not
in the landlord's possession within 21 calendar days after the tenant
has vacated the premises, the landlord may deduct the amount of a
good faith estimate of the charges that will be incurred and provide
that estimate with the itemized statement.  If the reason for the
estimate is because the documents from a person or entity providing
services, materials, or supplies are not in the landlord's
possession, the itemized statement shall include the name, address,
and telephone number of the person or entity.  Within 14 calendar
days of completing the repair or receiving the documentation, the
landlord shall complete the requirements in paragraphs (1) and (2) in
the manner specified.


